

## **Golden Lion Golf Society**

Meeting at RCGC on **7th December 2022**

**Present** - Captain Kirk , Treasurer Dave W, Chairman Mick W, Social Chair Des A, Immediate Past Captain Dan , Graham G (snr) , Nigel A, Darren G Lester J, Malc G, Jason G, James M, Dave B, Richard Y, Lee R, Steve M, Stuey K ...and me !

**Apologies recorded from** - Pete F , Karl F ,Bryn & Steve W, Laurie F , Mark M , Eric B, Ian T , Dave A, Dean E .

**MW** opened meeting at 7.15 pm

### **Captain Kirk :**

- (a) thanked Dan C for organising Turkey Trot at Old Thorns which was enjoyed by all who attended .
- (b) although no official events now til Gunton Gathering end of February , he aired possibility of a Secret Santa event at RC between Xmas and New Year , weather permitting.
- (c) reported again on Singles and doubles comps and ongoing difficulties with some members unable to compete through ill health and injuries and others just not co-operating on arranging matches - time is pressing to complete both the comps before changeover which led to some discussion over whether to scrap the doubles comp in future years ?

### **Treasurer Dave W :**

1. Presented some accounts showing:
  - (a) Account balance of £1533 ,and
  - (b) Separate balances in respect of monies held following fundraisers for Papyrus and ANother local Charity .
2. Opened discussion about Proposed Rules – as published on Website – and rationale behind. There was some general discussion and Members were invited to put forward comments and suggested amendments /additions . The intention would then be to have an agreed format ready for adoption at the AGM in April

### **Social – Des A**

reported that (following a request from Pete F ) the 11/2 event will now be a purely Social event rather than a fundraiser .

Lee R suggested be deemed a Valentines event for the Ladies which idea was supported by those present.

### **A.O.B**

1. Dan C flagged up issue of score cards post Turkey Trot. Is responsibility of Individual Member to ensure Card completed correctly and signed to avoid risk of Disqualification and was pointed out that the Rules proposed by DW (Rule 2 ) specifically deal with the point.

2.A toast was offered to the late Steve Gill with Stuey K confirming date & time of funeral . DW mooted possibility of a donation from Charity funds to Rowans Hospice in Steve's name .

3. Mick W confirmed dates of France trip 5-8/6/23 and requested £50 deposit per member to secure a spot. He may organise a competition over there as Steve G Memorial

4. Presentation Night – confirmed 15/4 – guidance as to what's involved and expected of Members to be issued nearer time .

5. Meetings and new members – was noted (again ! ) that none of recent additions were in attendance. Next meeting date to be confirmed and notified next year by SK

**MW** closed meeting 8.15 pm

**R P Keeler**